Minutes of Meeting 
Town Office/Police Facility Building Committee

Monday, August 11, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.

Members present:  Kurt Kaiser and Peter Matrow co-chairs; Dave Beaudoin; Reed Coles; Jo Sauriol; Steve Lobik; Dorothy Whitaker 
Members absent:  Charles Kuss
Attendees:  Bill Gallagher, OPM and Shane Nolan, OPM, Daedelus; Dave King, Architect, Kaestle Boos; Deb Mahar, Town Accountant; Dan Laroche, Town Emergency Manager; Evan Brassard, Town Administrator

Kurt Kaiser called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm
A MOTION was made by David Beaudoin to open meeting.  Jo Sauriol seconded.

The committee did a walk thru of the building prior to the meeting.
A MOTION made by Peter Matrow to accept the meeting minutes of July 14, 2014 with a change in the listed amount of the PDS bill from $762,165.65 to $726,061.65 .  Reed Coles seconded the motion and it was so voted.  

OPM UPDATE –  
Job is progressing.    
Shane Nolan said that watching the monthly billing is another way to monitor job progress.  He notes that PDS is behind in billing by about $750,000.  He will schedule a meeting with them to discuss.
Presented CHANGE ORDER -#9 
#46  Adding security mesh in attic

$       00.00

#51  Installation of booking card reader

$   2,808.18






$  2,808.18
 MOTION made by Peter Matrow to accept Change Order #9 as discussed.  David Beaudoin seconded the motion and all voted in favor. Dorothy Whitaker seconded and all voted in favor.
Committee discussion regarding the dedication plaque for the building. 
Evan Brassard reported that he, Deb Mahar, Dan LaRoche, Police Chief Koslowski and Bill Gallagher reviewed more than four telephone systems.  Brassard feels Normandeau offered more in terms of product, price and service.   
MOTION made by Dave Beaudoin to accept the proposal for the telephone system as presented by Normandeau Technologies on their quote #1274 for $24,862.30.  Dorothy Whitaker seconded the motion and ALL voted in favor.  

Dan LaRoche presented quotes from Ricoh for copiers for both the main and bottom floors.  One is a color copier and the other black and white.  
MOTION made by David Beaudoin to accept the bid for two copiers as detailed in the 6/2/14 and 8/5/14 quotes for a total of $11,173.87.  Reed Coles seconded the motion and all voted in favor.  
Valerie Beaudoin of the Monson Tree Committee was present to discuss the timing for the planting of  trees, shrubs and other plants. Shane Nolan will speak with PDS and get back to Valerie within two to three weeks.  Dorothy Whitaker expressed the committee’s appreciation to the Monson Tree Committee for their continuing work in Monson.  

ROUTINE BUSINESS:

Bills presented for payment:

PDS Engineering

$690,078.03
Daedalus


$ 11,000.00
Kaestle Boos


$    8,978.04
PSI 


 
$        280.00 








                                          $ 709,336.07
MOTION made by Reed Coles to authorize payment of bills in the total amount of $709,336.07. Steve Lobik seconded the motion and the vote was passed.  
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING will be Monday, September 8, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Select board’s meeting room. A meeting on October 6, 2014 was also set.
MOTION made by Dave Beaudoin to adjourn the meeting.  Reed Coles seconded the motion.   And it was so voted.
8:30 p.m. meeting adjourned.
Sharon Coles
Recording Secretary
